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Thank you Mr. President for giving me the floor.

Ghana welcomes the distinguished delegation from the Lao People's Democratic Republic and commends their commitment to the UPR Mechanism. 
Ghana notes the various steps taken by Laos to reduce poverty and raise the standard of living in the country. We also welcome the changes Laos have made to improve labour laws, including enactment of social security law. However, Ghana recommends that the Labour Law is brought into full compliance with international labor standards, including the freedom of association.  
Ghana further recommends thatLaos takes necessary steps :
· to ensure that detained persons are treated humanely, given access to legal counsel and all allegations of torture in detention are properly investigated.
· To ensure that all ethnic groups are treated equally and have equal access to social services including health and education.
· To  implement the national legislation against trafficking in persons to curb the high incidence of trafficking in the country.
· To Issue standing invitations to all Special Procedures.
· Ratify the Rome Statute on the ICC and the International Convention on the Rights of Migrant Workers
I thank You, Mr. President

